
Tutoring 
Students	are	strongly	urged	to	attend	
tutoring	classes	if	their	performance	is	
falling	below	passing	in	a	subject	area	and	
have	academic	need.	The	weekly	sessions	
may	take	place	immediately	before	or	
after	school.	STAAR	tutoring	is	offered	in	
the	fall	and	spring.	Tutoring	days	will	be	
set	by	the	teacher.	

Conferences 
Communication	between	parents	and	
teachers	is	an	important	phase	of	the	
individualized	instruction	program.	The	
progress	of	your	child	can	be	discussed	at	
a	scheduled	conference	time.	
	

The	teachers	are	available	during	their	
planning	period	throughout	the	school	
year	to	discuss	with	parents	any	phase	of	
the	student’s	progress.	Before	and	after	
school	times	can	be	arranged	as	well.	A	
convenient	time	can	be	arranged	by	
calling	school	office	or	by	sending	an	
email	to	the	teacher.	

Progress Reports 
Progress	reports	will	be	given	to	all	
students	at	the	end	of	the	third	week	in	
each	nine-week	quarter,	except	for	the	1st	
quarter	when	progress	reports	will	only	
be	sent	to	students	who	are	failing	at	the	
time.		

These	notices	are	to	be	signed	by	the	
parent	and	returned	to	the	teacher.	You	
can	also	sign	up	to	have	electronic	access	
to	your	child’s	grades	at	any	time	through	
Focus.	
We	strongly	encourage	all	parents	to	
register	for	Focus	to	receive	the	most	
current	grading	information.	See	the	RISD	
website	at	www.risd.org	for	more	
information.	

School Communication 
	

Every	Tuesday,	a	folder	is	sent	home	with	each	student	that	
contains	school	information.	This	school	information	
includes:	student	work,	school	announcements,	holiday	
dates,	school	events,	and	PTA	flyers.	
	
This	folder	will	contain	other	information	from	your	child’s	
teacher.	Please	take	a	few	minutes	to	go	through	the	
envelope	with	your	child	and	sign	the	cover,	if	required,	
and	return	the	folder	to	school	the	next	day.	
	
Our	school	website	and	all	calls	will	be	the	school’s	primary	
source	of	communication.	Each	teacher	also	has	a	class	
phone,	an	email	address,	and	uses	Class	Dojo	as	their	
modes	of	communication.	
	
Parents	are	encouraged	to	check	our	website	frequently	for	
information.	A	phone	call,	text	message,	and/or	an	email	
will	be	used	to	keep	parents	informed	of	upcoming	events.	
These	brief,	calls	typically	go	out	around	7	pm.	
	
For	all	the	latest	and	greatest	Hamilton	Park	information,	
follow	us	on	our	social	media	pages:	
	
Facebook:	Hamilton	Park	Pacesetter	Magnet	
Twitter:	@hppmbobcats	
Instagram:	hppmbobcats	
	

	




